

www.sunnyfields primary.co.uk

Newsletter 8 Summer Term 27th June 2014

@ @ @ @

<u></u>

<u>ි</u> ම

 $m{@}$ $m{W}$ $m{W$

Dear Parents and Carers,

Our Achievement Awards this week were are follows:

Attendance and Punctuality

Year 6 won the Attendance Cup with a score of 98.93% and Year 3 took the Punctuality Cup with three late marks. Well done everyone!

Our Writers of the Week were:

Mara in Year R, Zakariya A in Year 1, David in Year 2, Fuad in Year 3, Sia in Year 4, Carlos in Year 5 and Nadia in Year 6. We had some very entertaining stories last week!

Buddy of the Week awards went to:

May in Year R, Utima Year 1, Artur in Year 2, Kiana Year 3, Hassan Year 4, Uran in Y5 and Courtney in Year 6. You helped those around you with great care and consideration.

Sports Award

Yuri in Year 6 for his exceptional effort and the whole athletics squad that competed in last week's District Sports.

House Points

This week's champions were the yellow team, Saturn.... Again!

Special Achievement

This was given to the school choir who performed so wonderfully at the Barnet Schools Music Festival at the Artsdepot.

Behaviour Awards



Behaviour award post cards will be posted home to parents every Friday to share the good news that their child has behaved exceptionally well.

The children should then bring the postcards into school on Monday morning so that they can receive recognition for their fantastic achievement in our special assembly!.... Keep you ears and eyes open for the postman!

Summer Fair

A very big thank you to everyone who came along on Saturday and enjoyed the beautiful weather, wonderful entertainment, delicious food and treats and spent their money to raise funds for new resources for our children.

Everyone who worked so hard before, during and after the Summer Fair deserve a huge thank you for making the whole day possible. Thanks go especially to Maria Braviakova, Mr Quartly, Yolka, Yanka Simsajova, Nadia Greenhough, Najiba Boucenna, Fevzije Mulaku, Nora Hoxha, Minire Syla, Barbara Wyroba and Tracy Simmons.

It was a real pleasure to see so many families and their friends enjoying the afternoon.

Mini Summer Fair

There will be a small scale fair on Wednesday 2nd July starting at 3.00pm in the infant playground. FOSA will be selling cakes, toys, jumble, ice cream and candy floss.

Coffee Morning

It was a pleasure to meet parents for coffee and pastries this week. I was interested to hear your suggestions and opinions on various subjects and I hope that you found our meeting informative as well.

6060606060606060606060606060606060606

Oak Class Year 6 Fund Raiser—NEXT FRIDAY!

Class 6 are raising money to help pay for their trip to the seaside in July and they hope to have your support. They will hold a fund raising day next Friday and each class will be taken to enjoy the fun and buy small items and play games. Please send your child with some change in the morning so that they can take part with the rest of their class.

Hour of Grace Orphanage

We would like to thank Mrs Nora Hoxha, mum of Uran and Gent, for nominating our appeal to her tutor and fellow students at Barnet College. The students baked cakes and raised £57.00 to help ensure that every child in the orphanage will have a mosquito net.

Young Author Visit — Harrison Sansostri

Harrison Sansostri came to visit our Junior children yesterday. He published his first book at age 11 and he came to talk to the children about how he achieved this amazing feat and hopefully to inspire others to do the same!

He chatted with the children and signed copies of 'The Little Dudes' Skool Survival Guide'. You can visit Harrison's website at www.hgsansostri.com



<u>ම</u>

6

<u>ම</u> ම

@ @ @

@ @ @ @

<u>ම</u> ම

ි ම

@ @ @

ĕ

(a)

<u></u>

@ @ @ @

<u>ම</u>

@ @ @

E-Safety Policy

We are still awaiting some signed agreements to the office. Please do send them in.

Congratulations to Mrs Connolly

Mrs Connolly has been highly commended by the RHS Campaign for School Gardening. She has received a certificate in recognition of her hard work and passion for gardening. Well done!

Electronic Newsletter

If you would like to receive an electronic version of the newsletter please send an email to: office@sunnyfields.barnetmail.net Subject: 'Newsletter' - and we will add you to our subscription list.

I look forward to seeing you over the coming weeks at our school events. If you need to meet me in person for any reason please contact the school office.



Thank you for your support.

Best wishes,

CMRM

Headteacher



Kangaroo Fighting proved very popular at the Summer Fair. The suits were very heavy to wear on such a hot day, but the children had great fun..... As well as some members of staff!







